Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
June 2, 2015 
    

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, June 2, 2015, in the 3rd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chair, Industry Member

Ms. Sharon Bunch, Consumer Member

Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member
Ms. Christina Roberts, Consumer Member
Not in attendance:
Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member
Others present:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director 

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Ms. Erica Lewis, Board Secretary

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order at 10:07 a.m. by Ms. Britt-Cockrum.

Approval of Agenda
A motion was made by Ms. Roberts to approve the agenda, Ms. Sisserman seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Sisserman to approve the Minutes of the April 5, 2015, Board Meeting with Amendments; Ms. Roberts seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve. 
New Business

Ms. Leach discussed with the Board the option of switching the apprentice program to a more administrative friendly method. Ms. Britt-Cockrum was interested in expediting the program without changing the overall model and purpose. 
The Board has experienced an increase in the number of requests from Cosmetologists who have allowed their license to expire for more than five years, seeking the approval of the Board to renew their license without having to retest. Dwight Mayo requested in writing a waiver of the examination due to personal circumstances, which did not allow him to renew his license six years ago. The Board unanimously agreed to deny the request, referring all future requests to statue 5-312(B).
Turgay Unsal came before the Board along with his sponsor Gotchsen Dugan requesting additional time to study for the theory exam. Mr. Unsal expressed the challenge he has experienced with passing the theory portion of the exam due to a language barrier, although he has completely finished the hours needed for the apprentice program. Ms. Roberts made a motion for executive session, Ms. Winkey seconded the motion. The Board unanimously agreed to provide Mr. Unsal with a restart with the understanding he would lose any hours which were already recorded. Mr. Unsal decided to seek a tutor to assist with his English and attempt to retest.
Christina Roberts resigned effective June 2, 2015
Old Business

Beginning on June 1, 2015, PSI will administer both the theory and practical exam. A transfer of data occurred on April 30, 2015. If a candidate is interested in a refund, they must write Prometric. Prometric will allow for a refund up to one year.
Hair Styling Curriculum will be tabled until the next Board Meeting. Any pending regulations will be reviewed on May 4, 2015 to ensure the procedures meet the current administration guidelines. Ms. Sisserman agreed to provide an update by the first week of June.
Adjournment
There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Bunch to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. Winkey, and the meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.







Approved By:
                         --------------------------------------------

Clairee Britt-Cockrum

                                                             Chair
